STATE OF KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION TOPEKA

April 20, 1945

Deane W. Malott, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Hr. Malott:

This department is encouraging all high schools in the State to include Physical Fitness or Physical Training in their daily programs. I am, therefore, wondering if you think it would be wise and practical to include a three-day conference or institute on this subject, similar to the one held in Lincoln, Nebraska, in December, 1942, sonducted by your Physical Education Department at some time during your summer session.

This letter is meant herely as a ocception and may or may not merit your consideration, however, I would like to hear from you at your convenience.

I shall be gled to assist in any way possible.

Yours very truly,

M. A. Callahan, State High School Supervisor.

MAC : EME